
Castlegar Ladies’ Morning Golf Club

Tuesday, October 15, 2024

Present
Gwen Cargill, Verna Chernoff, Sally DeRosa, Susan Evans, Wendy Eggleton, Cindy 
Gustafson, Dianne Jackson, Terry Latremouille, Linda Moorey, Mary Picard, Bev Poole, 
Gail Postnikoff, Maureen Salekin Molnar, Linda Tamblyn, Donna Welda, Sue Woods

1. Welcome  
Linda Tamblyn welcomed the members. 

2. Adoption of Agenda  (Linda Moorey, Terry Latremouille) Carried

3. Adoption of Spring 2024 Minutes  (Gail Postnikoff, Gwen Cargill) Carried

4. Adoption of Treasurer’s Report 
The treasurer’s report will be available online at www.bcgazone1.org/castlegar/
meetings/. 
Currently, the balance is down approximately $200.00, but this amount includes 
$100.00 in prizes for 2025.
There were 27 members paying $35.00 each, two at $30.00 each, and fewer drop ins 
for 2024.
The 50/50 helps to increase the income. 
It was noted after the meeting that the membership fee was lower in 2022, because we 
reduced it during COVID.  Old records show we have been paying $35.00 since at least 
2012. .

Motion to adopt the Treasurers report:  (Donna Welda, Mary Picard) Carried

Motion:  Propose to leave the fee for membership at $35.00 for 2025. (Maureen Salekin 
Molnar, Terry Latremouille) Carried

5. Old Business/tournaments
Work on tidying and organizing the Ladies’ Club area in the washroom continues. 

6. New Business
Elections for two year executive positions will take place at the spring 2025 meeting.
Plans for 2025:
Exchanges with Birchbank and/or Christina Lake were discussed as the 
exchange fee no longer applies.
Donna, Dianne and Pam will look after the Two Ladies Best Ball Tournament 
which will be held the first Sunday before Father’s Day, June 8, 2025.
The Club Championship is planned for July 12, 13, 2025.  There was discussion 
regarding the $25.00 per day charge for members to participate.
The Zones will possibly be held at Christina Lake in 2025.
The garden bed between holes 1 and 2 was originally built by and maintained by 
the Ladies’ Club.  It needs maintenance, and options were discussed.
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7.   Club update from Wendy
The golf club is doing well financially.
More carts have been ordered.
There were 510 members in 2024, including 87 juniors and 11 junior/juniors.
The golf course is in good shape.  The bunkers have been redressed.
Work on tee boxes will continue (#13 for example)
Lower branches are being cleared for safety.
The five year capital plan includes new equipment for maintenance greens. Assessing is 
taking place regarding the irrigation system.  New irrigation systems are more specific 
but the cost is high.
Ladies’ Thursday evening golf regularly had more than 50 attendees and 80 attended 
the final scramble and dinner.
Paving around the cart shed will not occur, instead a salt solution will be used to 
minimize the dust.
The overflow lot will be planted with grass.
More trees will be moved during the winter.
Paving of cart paths will be ongoing.

8.  Announcement of winners and prizes
Please see the list of winners online at www.bcgazone1.org/castlegar/meetings/

9.  Thank you
Linda thanked the board members and tournament organizers.  The membership 
thanked Linda.

10.   Motion to adjourn  (Bev Poole, Gail Postnikoff) Carried

Submitted by Cindy Gustafson
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